
 

Minutes 

Purpose: Outer Harbour Community Liaison Group 

Date:  Wednesday 13 April Time: 5.00pm 

Location: Teams Meeting  

Chair: Jane Edwards Minute-taker:  Jane Edwards 

Attendees:  

Mark Pearce, A/GM, Port Operations (MP) 
Sean Mulhall, Manager Trade and Development (SM) 
Sally Swingler representing Neil Stanbury as A/Mgr, Corporate 
and Community Relations (SS) 
Chris Oughton, Director, KIC 
Carol Catherwood, Acting Head of Planning, City of Cockburn 
Karen Moulton, President, Coogee Beach Progress Association 
Emeritus Professor Malcolm Tull, Murdoch University (MM) 
Mark Wells, Secretary, Wandi Progress Association 
Tom Perrigo, Chairman, The Wetlands Centre, Cockburn (TP) 
Warwick Carter, Manager, Economic Development and 
Advocacy, City of Kwinana 
Michael Holland, Director of Community Development, City of 
Rockingham 
Erin Davey, Westport Stakeholder Engagement Lead | Westport 
Office 
Leon Brouwer, DWER 
Marc Senders, New Energy Opportunity Manager, Woodside 
(MS) 
Katy Venn, Communications, Woodside (KV) 
 
 

Apologies: Emeritus Professor Kateryna Longley, Chair, 
Cockburn Sound Management Council 

 

Agenda  Times Speakers 

1. Check in  
JE welcomed members to meeting and introduced key Fremantle 
Ports staff, new members and special guests Katy Venn and Mark 
Senders from Woodside. 

5 mins JE 

2. Fremantle Ports Presentation - Update Kwinana Operations 
MP gave update on the KBJ and KBT facilities as follows: 
- Trade statistics 
- Current Outer Harbour Projects including new jetties at KBT and 
KBJ 
- Clinker upgrade circuit - clinker import system 
- Reconstruction of seawall update 
SM gave update on customers including Sami Bitumen and Puma 

30 mins MP/SM 

3. Community Relations update  
SS gave details of new sponsorships with Rockingham Rugby Club 
and Rockingham Senior High School 

5 minutes SS 



 

4. Guest presentation - Woodside 
KV gave overview of Woodside and hydrogen.  MS gave overview 
of the H2 Perth project and the key engagement initiatives on 
safety, environment and community. 
 
The presentation was followed by questions from the members as 
follows: 
- MT asked about buffer zones, how large these were going to be, 
how they will be managed and how it could better serve 
community.  He also requested more information on flora and 
fauna aspects.  KV and MS briefly touched on these aspects with 
time remaining and will provide further written information to the 
group on these topics. 
TP commented that he felt the question time remaining was not 
adequate.  He would like more focus on potential environmental 
aspects and commercial perceptions of for example the jetties on 
the Outer Harbour.  
 

20 mins 
10 mins  

 
KV/MS 
Questions 
 

 


